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From:Heselwood, Cllr Jools 

Sent:Sun, 5 Jan 2025 18:07:39 +0000 

To:Entertainment Licensing 

Cc:Flint, Cllr Emma;Wilson, Cllr lzaak 

Subject:Fwd: PREM/05453/001 I Otley Road Convenience Store, 80 Otley Road, LS6 4BA I 

Premises Licence Application 

We wish to make an objection to the licensing of the convenience store at 80 Otley Road, 
Headingley, LS6 4BA PREM/05453/001 by Khabat Ahmad for a New Premises Licence 
for Off-sales. 

The area has a cumulative impact policy, largely due to the issues that arise from the 
Otley run. The numbers of people arriving in the area on a Saturday to do the Otley run 
has hugely increased post covid. This is causing issues of ASB, on street drinking and 
urinating through the daytime and evening in Weetwood and Headingley. The area is 
residential, and a new shop selling alcohol will exacerbate these already live issues. 
As the application for a license is situated within the cumulative impact area, it is for the 
applicant to demonstrate that the premises will not add to the cumulative impact, which 
he has not done. Granting this licence would be contrary to the CIP. 
The proposed hours of off-licence sales will add an additional alcohol supply to crowds 
that gather in Headingley for Hen and Stag Do's, live and televised sporting events and 
The Otley Run pub-crawl. The hours applied for are 8am-8pm on Friday and 9am-8pm 
on Saturday, mean that people participating in the 'Otley Run' will be able to purchase 
alcohol all day on this stretch of road from this shop. This will lead to a further increase 
in ASB in the area, street drinking, public urination. 
There is also concern that the owner has a track record of selling illegal goods at a similar 
premises. We have also been advised that when a local resident spoke to the applicant, he 
informed them he could do what he liked, and became quite aggressive. 
The owner has informed the local MP Alex Sobel that he has permission for a very large 
and bright sign he has already put up, that we wish to object against. We have contacted 
planning enforcement, who have confirmed that NO planning application was received 
for this sign. We have lodged a complaint with regards the sign and a planning 
enforcement case has been opened. 
Kind regards 
Cllr Heselwood, Cllr Wilson, Cllr Flint 
Weetwood Ward Councillors 
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